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The Children of Hempnall need YOU Urgently 
 

A state of the art Multi Use 

Games Area (“MUGA”) is 

ready to be erected on the 

playing field for the 

enjoyment of all, but cannot 

go ahead without a further 

£6,500 of funding. To date a 

fantastic £25,000 has been 

raised from grants and Parish 

Council funding but we need 

YOU to help raise the rest 

before grant deadlines expire. 

 

Please contact the Clerk on theclerk@hempnallpc.org or 01508 498467 if 

you can help in any way be it, seeking grants, holding a coffee morning, 

donating or simply offering some time to help. Let’s make it happen folks 

– a lasting legacy for the children of Hempnall. 
 

Community Speed Watch Group Success 
The Community Speed Watch 

Group in Hempnall is having great 

success. Thank you to all involved. 

 

Why not find out more about joining 

the group ?  

 

Contact Steve Burley on 01508 499300 or email s_burley@yahoo.com 
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HPC now available "virtually" all the time at 

www.hempnallpc.org  
Write to the Clerk at Karinya, Bungay Rd, Hempnall, Norwich, NR15 2NG. theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

Local Hero – Thank you Derek 
Would you: 

 Work 52 weeks a year in your own time?  

 For no pay?  

 Pick up other people’s litter? 

 Clear up other people’s mess? 

 Paint the bus shelter on The Street? 

 Empty the play area bins? 

 Report items needing attention/repair? 

And, do all of this with a happy heart, year after year after year? 

 

Well, one parishioner does just that and has done so for 32 years. Mr 

Derek Cracknell, a huge thank you for all you selflessly do to enhance the 

quality of life in our village.  
 

Overgrown public footpaths 
Like you, we are frustrated with the lack of 

cutting of our wonderful network of 

footpaths. Footpath maintenance is the 

statutory duty of Norfolk County Council 

Highways Dept and we need you to contact 

them directly with any complaints or 

requests for work on 01603 306243 or 

highways@norfolk.gov.uk 

 
Councillor Telephone No. 

David Hook – Chairman 01508 498187 

Liz Allen - Village Hall Rep - Democracy Champion 01508 499357 

Steve Burley - Highways Liaison 01508 499300 

Kevin Cunningham 01508 499502 

Richard Delf -Vice Chairman - Playing Field Liaison 01508 499788 

Roger Parker 01508 499479 

Hamish Rose - Footpaths Officer 01508 498486 

Mike Turner- Tree Warden - SAM2 Officer - Highways Liaison 01508 499423 

Peter Workman - Playing field Liaison 01508 499729 

Ian Nelson - Clerk 01508 498467 theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

 

Members of the public and press are welcome to attend Parish Council meetings which are held in The Mill Centre  at 

7.30pm on   23/08/16; 20/09/16 18/10/16; 15/11/16 Copies of the full minutes of meetings can be found on our website. 
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